City of Hebron Estates Minutes
City Community Center
August 2, 2011
7:00 p.m.

<esent: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Merrifield, Allen, Tucker, Clerk Picheo, Magistrate Laswell, Tom Barr from the
Pioneer News, guest speaker David Strange and 5 guests.

Minutes: Motion to approve the July 5, 2011 minutes was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed
3/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed. Motion was made to approve budget was made by Comm.
Forshee and seconded by Comm. Allen; Passed 4/0.

Guest Speaker — David Strange / Bullitt County Chamber of Commerce gave a presentation on the goal to have 2 House of
Representatives seats for Bullitt County.

Old Business: Mayor Clark reminded residents of the sign ordinance. He explained that when a contractor is done with a
project the sign must be thrown away.

Mayor Clark gave an update on Quality Lawn Care property situation. He asked Atty. Edison to send them a letter givng them
10 days to remove or a mechanic’s lien will be placed on the property.

Mayor Clark gave an update on Codey’s property (lot located on the corner of Burkland and Scenic Trail). He explained that the
property had been cut.

Mayor Clark told the council that he has not received the insurance check for the damages to the city’s mailbox but that a letter
was sent by Atty. Edison asking for the funds.

Mayor Clark led a discussion on the POD located at the daycare on Burkland Blvd. Council all agreed that it was time to act.
Motion was made by Comm. Tucker to file suit and was seconded by Comm. Allen; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark told the council that the center seam was repaired.

Comm. Forshee along with Mayor Clark led a discussion on Clarity of Vision’s lot. Mayor Clark stated that there is a lot of
debris in the center of the lot. Mayor Clark stated that he would ask Atty. Edison to send them a letter.

New Business: Atty. Edison gave a first reading on ordnance 2011-02 Setting Tax Rate for Property Tax Rate and 2012-03
Setting Tax Rate for Public Service.

Mayor Clark reminded the council and residents that Bullitt County Tire Amnesty days were October 6, 7, and 8",
Mayor Clark reminded the residents to be sure and take- in their mail and not leave it their mailbox at night. The mayor gave a
heads up to everyone that someone stolen a resident’s mail from their mailbox and used their credit card. Currently the mail

theft has not been caught.

A resident spoke up and raised a concern regarding the stop light on Preston Highway and Burkland Blvd. Mayor Clark asked
Atty. Edison to send the state a letter.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm was made by Comm. Allen and seconded by Comm. Merrifield; Passed 4/0.




